REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 1st July 2019 

in Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), D Rushbrook, C Ward, R Holt, P Bagshaw and M Edge. Parish Clerk C Dickson, and Mr C Bradbury. 4 members of the public were present.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1-07) Apologies for Absence

Cllr S Pittam, DCllr G Nurden.
2-07) Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

Cllr Holt declared an interest in the planning application for the Red Mill.
3-07)  Minutes of Previous Meetings
Cllr Rushbrook proposed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting on the 3rd June be accepted as a true record, Cllr Edge seconded, and the Council agreed.  The minutes were signed by Cllr Hale as Chair of the meeting.
4-07)  Matters Arising

None received.
Public Participation
District Councillor Grant Nurden: sent the Council details of a newsletter from the Broadland Early Help Hub team.  The Clerk has further details and links to access the information.
The next Greater Norwich Local Plan consultation will be opened in September.  There will be a briefing session for Councils before this.

Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury gave the following report: the play equipment safety inspection has yet to take place for July. The June Cash Bingo jackpot was not won so the jackpot stands at £210 in 46 numbers or less.  The Village Fete has been moved to the 11th September and the Napoleonic Reenactors will be attending. Reedham Stage School will be performing The Magic of the Theatre on the 26th and 27th July.
Public

A member of the public reported teenagers running on the tracks at the station several times a week, at about 11pm.  He was advised to pass on the information to the Police and the Transport Police.  Mr Bradbury also reported problems with teenagers at the Village Hall at a similar time.
A request was made for the speed sensor to be placed at the junction of Ferry Road and Station Road tracking cars travelling from the ferry.

The Clerk was asked to contact Anglian Water to ask what upgrade, if any, they will be doing on the Holly Farm treatment site considering the new housing development on Station Road.

The fence next to the Witton Green railway bridge has broken.  Cllr Bagshaw will pass the bridge number on to the Clerk to report.

The lack of/faintness of white lines at the Ferry Road/Station Road junction was reported.

The Village Hall Committee have put up signs requesting dogs are kept on the lead on the field.  There have been problems with dogs jumping up at children and adults and waste not being picked up.  Fouling can be reported to Broadland District Council.

Cllr Rushbrook reported bonfires have been lit and rubbish left on the Woodland Walk.

6-07) Planning Applications

a) BA/2019/0184/HOUSEH - new extension to east and west of dwelling, raising of roof, first floor front extension including balcony and removal of front dormers and creation of balcony at The Pink House, 36 Riverside NR13 3TF.  A previous application was amended to lower the roof of the new garage but this application appears to have raised it again.  The garage is right up against the boundary with the neighbour.  The Council agreed to object on the grounds that the proposed extensions are out of character with the area, out of proportion with neighbouring houses, and the height of the garage will obstruct the neighbour.
b) BA/2019/0180/HOUSEH - change uPVC windows to grey aluminium, replace wooden stable door with grey aluminium, change second floor uPVC window to grey aluminium door at The Red Mill, Ferry Road. The Council had no objections, with one abstention.
6-07) Update by the Tree Warden

No report received.  
The Council considered a quote for the works detailed in the report received from Mr John Allaway, Treecology.  None of the works are urgent or very urgent but are advised to be done within 12 months.  Due to the amount quoted the Clerk was asked to obtain at least one more quote.

7-07) Update for the Allotments

No issues have been reported.  
8-07) To Receive an update from the PCC

The Churchyard maintenance group are meeting on the 3rd July at 11am. Chill Church have been invited to “Open the Book” at the Sunday 7th July Service.
The new church wardens are Kati Cowen and Jonathan Lonsdale.

9-07) Police Statistics

None received.
10-07) To Discuss Updates on the Following

a) Permissive Path 

The next meeting between Mr Mutten, Cllrs Ward and Bagshaw, and the Clerk has yet to be arranged. 
A letter received from Mr Mutten was read to the Council.
b) Station roadbridge

Clerk to ask the Network Rail contact for the Swing Bridge if he can help with this.
c) 2nd Limpenhoe Turning

Clerk to follow up the site visit request with Highways.

d) Swing Bridge

The Clerk has made contact with Andy Blake and the lady who is the Reedham Swing Bridge Project Manager. 
e) Speed Sensor

The recent Speed Sensor readings were provided to the Council.  In June the sensor was sited at New Town.  The 85% average speed was 42.3mph, in a 40mph zone, this is in line with the previous data.  The maximum speed recorded was 95mph but it is possible for the very heavy rain to have caused unusual readings.  It is now sited opposite Station Drive next to the playing field entrance monitoring the traffic travelling towards Freethorpe as suggested at the last meeting.

f) War Memorial Fence
No update. 
11-07)  Correspondence Received

The Clerk informed the Council of several pieces of correspondence she had received:
· Harnser magazine.

· Clerks and Councils Direct magazine.

· Broadland District Council informed the Council they will be sending letters to the properties on Riverside letting them know the arrangements for the hire of boat bins.
· Broadland District Council are implementing changes to the joint planning service from the 1st July. All documents for applications received after this date will be made available on the planning portal, along with all documents received after this date for applications received prior to the 1st July.
· The Broads Society newsletter.

· The Tree Warden newsletter.

12-07) Land on Middle Hill
The Council discussed the ownership of the Land on Middle Hill.  The Parish Council took on maintenance to prevent further fly tipping but has never owned it.  Cllrs Rushbrook and Ward remember a washing line from the adjacent house across the land. A pension fund owns the property and would like to replace the fence and enclose the plot of land. The Council agreed this was acceptable.
13-07) Revised Meeting Dates 2020

The May Bank Holiday in 2020 has been moved to Friday 8th May to commemorate VE Day.  It was agreed that the May meeting can now be held on Monday 4th May 2020.

14-07) Conservation Area at the Churchyard

Jo Parmenter and Kati Cowen met with The Bure Valley group to decide whether the conservation area at the Churchyard met their criteria for them to take on maintenance.  It does but it is a large area and they would not be able to do it until towards the end of July, at a cost of £175.  The Clerk roughly estimated that the current contractor charges £200-£275 for this.  It was agreed to remain using JS Groundscare for the time being.
15-07) Neighbourhood Plan
The next meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan team, in August, will be putting together questions for a questionnaire.  Cllr Edge agreed to become a second Parish Council representative.  
A member of the public reported that Oulton Broad’s minutes state they will be joining with Reedham for a Neighbourhood Plan.  Clerk to investigate.

16-07) Financial Matters

i. Mr Bradbury, Chairman of the Village Hall Committee, asked if the Parish Council would consider purchasing funding, through the S106 monies, a replacement Zipwire seat and chain.  The cost would be £206.15.  Cllr Rushbrook proposed accepting the request, Cllr Ward seconded, and the Council agreed.  
ii. The Clerk detailed the income received and expenditure for the month to 21st June 2019 (see below). This was agreed by the Council.
iii. Payments presented for approval

Indigo Waste Services Ltd - glass recycling (retrospective)


£       37.20

CGM - grass cutting March 19





£     330.05
John Self - churchyard grass cutting





£     685.50
Reedham Community Association - room hire Apr-Jun 19


£     198.40

C Dickson - salary June 19






£     365.12
HMRC - PAYE & NI June 19





£         8.20
C Dickson - expenses







£       54.80
Total   = 







            £  1,679.27
iv. Cllr Ward proposed the invoices be approved for payment, Cllr Holt seconded and all agreed.
v. The Clerk obtained signatures of Cllrs Hale, Rushbrook and Bagshaw for the Broadland District Council Parish Deposit scheme and confirmed the procedure to be followed.
17-07) Items for the Next Agenda
Co-Option of an additional Councillor(s)
Public Session
The footpath behind Barn Owl Close is overgrown and has collapsed.
Following the sudden death of Dr Ireland Cllr Bagshaw will send a card from the Council.

The deadline for the Outlook is the 12th July.

It was reported that the bottle bank on Riverside is filling up quickly.

18-07) Time and Date of Next Meeting.

Monday 2nd September 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall, unless an additional meeting is called.  
Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….

	INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT  BARCLAYS BANK

	AS AT 21.6.19

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE
	
	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	PRECEPT
	
	7,406.00
	
	GROUND MAINTENANCE
	
	988.04

	GRANT
	
	
	
	STATY/POST/PHONE ETC
	74.42
	146.28

	TRAINING
	
	
	
	VILLAGE WORK & RSID
	51.67
	469.67

	BANK INTEREST
	
	
	
	PROF/SUBS/TRAINING
	
	224.20

	HMRC VAT
	
	3,594.23
	
	CLERKS SALARY/TAX
	296.68
	1,380.24

	NCC/CIL
	
	
	
	AUDIT & INSURANCE
	320.32
	375.32

	GLASS & MISC
	
	519.26
	
	RECYCLING
	31.00
	31.00

	ADVERTISING
	
	
	
	S106
	12,012.50
	12,012.50

	ALLOTMENT A/C
	
	
	
	SECTION 137
	
	120.00

	PERMISSIVE PATH
	
	
	
	HMRC/VAT
	2,421.71
	2,491.30

	GRASS CUTTING
	155.85
	155.85
	
	ROOM HIRE/GRANTS/EXPS
	
	

	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
	
	
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
	
	191.47

	S106
	12,012.50
	12,012.50
	
	MISCELLANEOUS
	
	

	TOTAL
	12,168.35
	23,687.84
	
	TOTAL
	15,208.30
	18,430.02

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 21.5.19
	
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 21.5.19
	

	BALANCE CD/FWD
	66,248.36
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	63,538.46
	

	INCOME
	12,168.35
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	-15,208.30
	
	
	
	63,538.46
	

	
	63,208.41
	
	
	Less unpresented chqs
	
	

	
	
	
	
	230
	330.05
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE
	63,208.41
	
	
	BALANCE
	63,208.41
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	ALLOTMENT ACCOUNT

	AS AT 21.5.19

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	RENT
	
	
	
	MAINTENANCE/DEPOSIT
	
	

	
	
	
	
	RENT
	
	265.00

	TOTAL
	0.00
	0.00
	
	TOTAL
	0.00
	265.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 21.5.19
	
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 21.5.19
	

	BLANCE CD/FWD
	1,145.85
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	1,145.85
	

	INCOME
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE
	1,145.85
	
	
	
	1,145.85
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